
OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY 
COMMITTEE

6.45 P.M. 8TH NOVEMBER 2018

PRESENT:- Councillors Nigel Goodrich (Chairman), June Ashworth, Abi Mills (Substitute 
for Caroline Jackson) and David Whitaker

Apologies for Absence:-

Councillors Alan Biddulph, Rob Devey, Caroline Jackson and Roger Mace

Officers in attendance:-

Mark Davies Director for Communities and the Environment
Jenny Kay Civic & Ceremonial Democratic Support Officer
Stephen Metcalfe Principal Democratic Support Officer

11 COMMUNITY SAFETY PARTNERSHIP REVIEW 2017/18 

The Chairman welcomed Inspector James Martin, Councillor Brendan Hughes, Cabinet 
Member with Responsibility for Community Safety, Clean & Green and Car Parking and 
the Director for Communities and the Environment to the meeting.

The Committee was reminded that it was acting in its capacity as the City Council’s 
designated Crime and Disorder Committee in accordance with the Police and Justice Act 
2006 and Crime and Disorder (Overview & Scrutiny) Regulations 2009.

Members were given an overview of the work that was being undertaken by the 
Community Safety Partnership and the Lancashire Constabulary on the issues raised by 
the Committee. 

Such issues as drug dealing, needle exchanges, county Line drug trafficking, Speeding, 
Dogs, Hate Crime and Knife Crime were discussed.  

Resolved:-

That the updated be noted.  

12 DISCUSSIONS WITH COUNCILLOR BRENDAN HUGHES 

Councillor Hughes provided an update on his portfolio.  He also provided an update on 
the recommendations of the Late Night Economy Informal Task Group.  

It was reported that a Multi-Agency Licensing Team (MALT) had been established made 
up from representatives of Lancaster City Council, Lancashire Constabulary, Lancashire 
Fire and Rescue Services, Immigration Service, Lancashire County Council and Electricity 
NW.  



OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY 
COMMITTEE

8TH NOVEMBER 2018

The Committee was informed that the group meet on a quarterly basis and would be 
looking at performing intelligence led activity/operations but also training the group in the 
skills and powers available to the agencies.  The MALT was working with local universities 
for Fresher’s Week.  

With regard to Public Spaces Protection Orders (PSPOs), it was reported that these were 
in place in the centres of Lancaster and Morecambe.

Regarding the annual early hours visit for the Licensing Act Committee with the Licensing 
Team as part of their mandatory training, it was reported that these would be scheduled 
once the team was fully staffed. The review of the City Council’s Policy on the training of 
staff in licensed premises will also be undertaken as soon as capacity is available.

Resolved:-

(1) That Inspector James Martin, Councillor Brendan Hughes and the Director for 
Communities and the Environment be thanked for their attendance at the meeting.  

(2) That the verbal reports, provided at the meeting, be noted.  

Chairman

(The meeting ended at 8.30 p.m.)

Any queries regarding these Minutes, please contact
Jenny Kay, Democratic Services - telephone (01524) 582065

 or email jkay@lancaster.gov.uk


